TESTIMONY OF ROBERT TOYOFUKU IN SUPPORT OF THE NOMINATION OF PETER J. HAMASAKI TO THE COMMISSION TO PROMOTE UNIFORM LEGISLATION

March 20, 2012

To: Chairman Clayton Hee and Members of the Senate Committee on Judiciary and Labor:

My name is Bob Toyofuku and this testimony is being submitted in support of the nomination of Peter Hamasaki to the Commission to Promote Uniform Legislation.

I have been a Commission member for over 30 years and am currently a life member of the Uniform Law Commission (National Conference of Commissioners on Uniform State Laws). Mr. Hamasaki has served as a Hawaii Commissioner for the past seven years and I can clearly state that he has been a valuable member of the Uniform Law Commission. Peter has been an active member of the Commission. He currently serves on one drafting committee of the Commission, has participated in the discussions and deliberations at each annual meeting, and has represented the views of the Hawaii Commission on various uniform acts which are submitted each year at the state legislature. I am confident that he will continue to contribute to the Hawaii Commission and the Conference during his next term as commissioner.

I strongly support his nomination. Thank you for the opportunity to submit this testimony.

3773 Diamond Head Circle Honolulu, Hawaii 96815 March 15, 2012

Honorable Clayton Hee, Chairman Members of the Senate Judiciary and Labor Committee Twenty-Sixth State Legislature Regular Session of 2012 415 South Beretania Street Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Re: Peter Hamasaki GM 752 Uniform Law Commission

Dear Chairman and Members of the Judiciary and Labor Committee

I support the confirmation by your Committee of the nomination of Peter Hamasaki for a 4 year term on the Hawaii Uniform Law Commission ending June 30, 2016.

Peter Hamasaki is presently a member of the Hawaii commission and is actively engaged on the Hawaii commission in promoting the introduction and passage of Uniform Laws in the State of Hawaii. He is a very active participant at the national level serving as a member of the Notarial Acts. He has served on a particular draft of a particular act and has served in various committees and programs of the Conference as well in proposed legislations prepared by the Hawaii commission for presentation to the Hawaii State Legislature.

The work of the Commission and its members require study, research, reports, comments and suggestions as to varied legislation that is prepared for enactment by the State legislature. Mr. Hamasaki has been a willing participant in testifying on

various Uniform Acts that have been introduced to the legislature. My observation of his work is that he has greatly contributed to the work of the commission, the national conference and Hawaii State Legislature. I have also served as a Hawaii commissioner and a life member of the conference and Hawaii commission and over the years have observed the escellent work and effort that he has provided and therefore support his confirmation by your Committee.

Yours truly, Think Ashar'

Hiroshi Sakai Life Member

3773 Diamond Head Circle Honolulu, Hawaii 96815 March 15, 2012

Senator Clayton Hee, Chairman Members of the Senate Judiciary and Labor Committee Twenty-Sixth State Legislature Regular Session of 2012 415 South Beretania Street Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Re: Kevin Sumida GM 753 Uniform Law Commission

Dear Chairman and Members of the Judiciary and Labor Committee

I support the confirmation by your Committee of the nomination of Kevin Sumida for a 4 year term on the Hawaii Uniform Law Commission.

Kevin Sumida is presently a member of the Hawaii commission and is actively engaged on the Hawaii commission in promoting the introduction and passage of Uniform Laws in the State of Hawaii. He is a very active participant at the national level serving as a member of the Harmonization of Business Entity Act, Limited Cooperative Association, Unsworn Foreign Declarations. He has served as committee on the whole chairman handling the floorhearing on a particular draft of a particular act and has served in various committees and programs of the Conference as well in proposed legislations prepared by the Hawaii commission for presentation to the Hawaii State Legislature

The work of the Commission and its members require study, research, reports, comments and suggestions as to varied legislation that is prepared for enactment by the State legislature. Mr. Sumida has been a willing participants in testifying on

various Uniform Acts that have been introduced to the legislature. My observation of his work is that he has greatly contributed to the work of the commission, the national conference and Hawaii State Legislature. I have also served as a Hawaii commissioner and a life member of the conference and Hawaii commission and over the years have observed the excellent work and effort that he has provided and therefore support his confirmation by your Committee.

Yours truly, Ochan.

Hiroshi Sakai Life Member